
 
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

REGION 5 
77 WEST JACKSON BOULEVARD 

CHICAGO, IL  60604-3590 
 
 
               REPLY TO ATTENTION OF 
                            ECW-15J 
 
Via Email   
 
Mr. Aaron Hartman, President  
Christian Oil Company  
2589 30th St. 
Allegan, Michigan 49010 
 
Re:  Administrative Order on Consent Docket No. SDWA-05-2021-0005  
 
 
Dear Mr. Hartman: 
 
Based on the information you have provided regarding the requirements of the Administrative 
Order on Consent (AOC), the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency believes that you have 
satisfied the terms of SDWA-05-2021-0005.  EPA anticipates no further action on the alleged 
noncompliance EPA observed at multiple underground injection control wells, including failing to 
maintain positive pressure, failing to accurately record annulus pressure, submitting inaccurate 
reports, and failing to keep monitoring records, and considers the AOC to be closed.   
 
 
Thank you for your efforts to protect water quality.  If you have any questions on this matter, 
please contact James Adamiec of my staff at (312) 886-0815 or adamiec.james@epa.gov 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Michael D. Harris 
Division Director  
Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division 
 
cc:  
Jason Mailloux, MIEGLE 
Luis Oviedo, EPA ORC 
Elizabeth Murphy, EPA 
Jim Adamiec,  
Carrie Warner, Christian Oil  
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